CURRENT INTRODUCTION NUMBER:

Int. No. 957
INITIAL SPONSORS:

Council Member Gibson 
TITLE:  

A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to requiring transparency from the department of education on instructors receiving training in sexual health education.
BILL SUMMARY:

This plain language summary is for informational purposes only and does not substitute for legal counsel. For more information, you should review the full text of the bill, which is available online at legistar.council.nyc.gov.

This bill would require the Department of Education (the “DOE”) to submit on an annual basis to the Council, and post on its website, information regarding sexual health education instruction received by public middle and high school instructors. The DOE would be required to provide information on the total number of full-time and part-time instructors teaching health, total number and percentage of full-time and part-time health instructors who have received a certification in sexual health education, the total number and percentage of full-time and part-time instructors who received professional development training provided by the DOE on sexual health education in the prior school year, and the total number and percentage of full-time and part-time instructors who attended multiple sexual health education professional development training sessions provided by the DOE, disaggregated by the number of trainings attended. All of this data will be disaggregated by instructors in grades 6-8 and grades 9-12, as well as by Council District, Community School District, and school. 
The DOE would have to provide this data to the Council and post it on its website by February 15, 2016, and thereafter by February 15th of each year. 

CODE SECTIONS AFFECTED: Adds Administrative Code § 21-956.  
EFFECTIVE DATE:

Immediately upon enactment into law.
NOTE: When reading the full text of the bill online at legistar.council.nyc.gov, language that is enclosed by [brackets] is proposed to be removed, and language that is underlined is proposed to be added.
